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Dear Parents:
T would like to take this opportunity to explain how our system of physician coverage works.

Ours is a very large program serving the whole of British Columbia for children diagnosed with cancer
and complicated blood disorders. Therefore it is necessary that we work as a total team and not as
individuals. So as to supply a seven day a week, twenty-four hour service, it is obviously imperative we
have cross coverage. We are also an academic teaching institute and therefore most of the doctors are
not only involved in patient care but have other duties with respect to teaching, research and
administration. For these reasons the individual doctor assigned to your child may not always be
available to see your child either when they are on the ward or in outpatients.

The ward has a dedicated team of doctors consisting of pediatric residents (fully qualified doctors who
are training in the specialty of pediatrics), clinical assistants (fully qualified doctors who either have
some training in family practice or pediatrics), and oncology/hematology fellows (doctors who have
already qualified in pediatrics and now specializing in pediatric hematology/oncology). All are
supervised by the attending oncologist on service at that time. Both residents and fellows are on
rotations and rotate through various areas of the hospital as required by their training program. The
usual rotation period on our ward is for a two month block. The clinical associates are generally
consistent on the ward but may work in the outpatient area as well. The attending consultant rotates on
the ward for a three-week period. While your child is on the ward these doctors are responsible for the
day-to-day care of your child and for all communications concerning that care. The designated primary
oncologist/hematologist does not participate in this day-to-day care and therefore will not be up-to-date
on every issue.

If you have unanswered questions please ask your nurse to inform the attending consultant for your
child. The doctors on the ward will make every effort to speak to you once a day. Please feel free to
discuss the location of and participants for the discussion with the attending consultant. In some
situations you may choose a private meeting. Medical charts can be requested and discussed with the doctors
privately.

The outpatient clinic also has clinical assistants, residents or fellows on rotations as well as the clinic
consultants. The attending consultants have designated days on which they are available to see patients
in the clinic. If it is not the consultant’s specific clinic day when your child comes to the outpatient
clinic, they will be seen by one of the other doctors assigned to the clinic. You may only see the nurse if
receiving preordered chemotherapy or just having blood work. If you specifically wish to see your
primary oncologist/hematologist, it will be necessary that you come to clinic on their specified clinic
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